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WASHINGTON COUNTY MAN SENTENCED IN FEDERAL COURT IN SCHOOL £**™)TING
THREAT CASE

HILLSBORO, Ore- On November 16, 2023, Braeden Richard Riess was sentenced for the
federal felony crime of Interstate Communication of a Threat. U.S. Chief District Court Judge
Marco A. Hernandez sentenced the defendant to the seven months he served in the Washington
County Jail, ordered him to participate in a mental health treatment program, and required the
defendant to serve three years of federal supervised release.

In May of 2022, a federal agency alerted the Sherwood Police Department that it received threats
via its website from the defendant. Mr. Riess threatened to shoot children at an elementary
school in Sherwood and said he would commit suicide after the shooting. Mr. Riess was arrested
and authorities notified parents at the school.

The case was originally referred to the Washington County District Attorney’s Office for
prosecution. On May 17, 2022, the defendant was arraigned on six counts of Disorderly Conduct
in the First Degree, the maximum available charge under Oregon law. However, because Oregon
law does not provide sufficient means to address threats of mass violence, this office reached out
to the U.S. Attorney’s Office to refer the case for federal prosecution.

Oregon law does not provide an adequate means to address threats of mass violence to public
places such as schools or places of worship. District Attorney Kevin Barton has worked with
Representative Courtney Neron and multiple other state lawmakers over the years to remedy the
issue. In 2020, DA Barton collaborated with lawmakers to craf which sought to close
this gap in Oregon law. However, despite broad support, that bill did not become law. In 2023,
DA Barton worked with lawmakers to craf but that bill also did not become law.

Currently, DA Barton and Representative Neron are working on another bill to bring this issue
once again before the legislature in the upcoming 2024 legislative session. DA Barton
encourages concerned community members to contact their respective state lawmakers to voice
their support for a |-~ “slative fix to this issue.

“lam  ateful for the assistance in thisca from the U.S. Attorney’s Offic to keep our
Washington County ¢ "y safe,” said District Attorney Kevin Barton. “Now we must
ensure that lawmakers act without delay to fix the gap in Oregon law so that we can send a clear
message that threats of mass harm to locations such as schools and places of worship will not be
tolerated.”






